BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Meeting of Full Council held in the Council Chamber 

at 7.00pm on Monday, 12 September 2016
	


	Present

	Cllr Spear in the Chair, E Spear, Lucas, Mrs Wellstead, Mrs Chesters, Bennett, Chugg, Bonds and Bunyard.
T Lovell (Parish Clerk).


	112/2016/17
	Apologies


	Received from Cllrs Withey, Beardshall and Lord.


	113/2016/17
	Items not on the agenda, which in the opinion of the Chairman should be brought to the attention of the Council


	The Chairman announced that the Civic Service scheduled to be held on Sunday 2 October 2016 at 2 p.m. in St. Brannock’s Church would now be held on Sunday 29 January 2017.  This change is due to the North Devon Council Chairman’s Civic Service also scheduled to be held on the 2 October.
The Chairman proposed and it was unanimously agreed to move item 12 ‘Braunton Flood Update’ forward on the agenda to be considered before item 9 ‘Action Sheet’.
(N/C)



	114/2016/17
	Declarations of Interest


	Cllr Chugg declared a Prejudicial interest in Minute Reference 121/2016/17 (a), as she is part owner of the land in relation to planning application 61139.
Cllr Bonds declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Minute Reference 121/2016/17 (a), as he lives in Lower Park Road.

Cllr Mrs Chesters declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Minute Reference 121/2016/17 (a), as she lives in South Park.



	115/2016/17 
	Request for Dispensation


	None received.

	116/2016/17
	Minutes


	(a)   RESOLVED:  That the Minutes of the Council meeting held on 8 August 2016 be approved and signed as a correct record.

(b) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Additional Council meeting held on 22 August 2016 be approved and signed as a correct record.

(c) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Parks and Gardens Committee meeting held on 30 August 2016 be ratified and adopted by the Council.

(d) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Property Committee meeting held on 6 September 2016 be ratified and adopted by the Council.

(N/C)



	117/2016/17
	Police Representation
	There was no police presence at the meeting the Clerk tabled a written reported received from PCSO Andy Frisby, attached as Appendix A.


	118/2016/17
	Finance
	(a) RESOLVED: That the cheques on the schedule be approved and drawn in the total sum of £659.16
(b)   RESOLVED: That the statement of accounts for August 2016 be noted.
(N/C)



	119/2016/17
	Action Sheet
	RESOLVED: That the Action Plan be received and noted, attached.


	120/2016/17
	Braunton Flood Update
	a. Update regarding flooding issues in the Village

The Chairman proposed and it was unanimously agreed to suspend Standing Orders to allow a member of the public to speak.

(N/C)

Mr Pearce updated Members on the state of the drains post the surface water flooding experienced on Saturday 3 September.  The storm water drains in Braunton are poorly maintained with the majority being silted up.  On inspection of Caen Street the surface water drains outside the London Inn and Slees Home Hardware are still silted with mud and debris. The state of the drains is worsened by cigarette ends and litter discarded on the pavements and roads.  It was noted that the Parish Council has made a good job at removing the weeds growing on the highway.  Mr Pearce expressed his disappointment that the local MP for North Devon had refused his invitation to visit Braunton to look at the state of the drains.  On surveying the A361, 43 drains out 105 were totally blocked with silt and debris.  Following the surface water flooding on the 3 September the County Council did visit Braunton to clean out the drains, but unfortunately this was too late, as the flooding had already caused damage to local businesses and properties. Mr Pearce concluded that there needs to be regular maintenance and cleaning of the highway surface water drains otherwise localised flooding of businesses and homes will continue.
The Chair thanked Mr Pearce for his update regarding the condition of the drains in Braunton.

RESOLVED:  That 
i. the Council would forward Mr Pearce’s report to Devon County Council and demand that action be taken to improve the maintenance and cleaning of the highway surface drains in Braunton.

ii. Standing Orders be reinstated.

(N/C)

b. Update Devon County Council 

The Council considered an update from Devon County Council Flood Risk team regarding proposed improvements to the surface water drains in Caen Street, attached as Appendix B.  It was noted that the Council would be proceeding with installing a new gravity drainage system in Caen Street.  The existing 150 mm diameter drains will be replaced with 450 mm diameter drains.  This will significantly increase the capacity to remove surface water from the highway and the larger drains will help prevent silt building up to such a high percentage.  The scheme will give the area a standard of protection in relation to the 25 year flood event (4% chance of occurring in any one year).  It will cost £150k to install the scheme, at present they have secured £30k central government funding and £80k Local Levey funding and the County Council will be providing £40k.  In addition to the gravity drainage system, they are hoping to be able to offer the area a higher standard of protection by installing a pumping station.  This scheme would cost £200k, funding has not yet been secured.  If this scheme goes ahead there will be an annual maintenance cost of approximately £1k. The Parish Council have been requested to provide this as their contribution towards the scheme.

RESOLVED: That the Council 
i. agrees to cover the annual maintenance cost of the Pumping Station.

ii. agrees to work in partnership with Devon County Council to consult with the public regarding proposed improvements to the surface water drains in the village.

(N/C)
c. Review the Community Emergency Plan (CEP)

Following the surface water flooding in the Village on 3 September the Council considered feedback from those who had been affected.  It was noted that the publicly viewable CEP does not contain contact numbers of the Community Emergency Response Team (CERT).  Those affected by the floods where unable to notify the CERT to trigger the CEP.  

RESOLVED: That the Council asks for a meeting with the CERT to review the CEP.

(N/C)



	121/2016/17
	Planning
	The Chairman requested the Lead Member of Planning Cllr Mrs Wellstead, to present the planning applications to the meeting as per the attached sheet. 


	122/2016/17

	Report from Devon County Councillor


	Cllr Chugg reported that the Success Regime’s report regarding proposed cuts to acute hospital services in North Devon had been leaked to the public.  The A&E service in Barnstaple is currently the 4th best in the Country and it would be a shame to see this change.

Cllr Chugg has chased James Anstee, a County officer and asked him to progress the installation of a new ‘gate-way’ sign for Knowle.  



	123/2016/17
	Report from North Devon District Councillors

	Cllr Mrs Chesters reported that the Planning Committee was extremely busy at the moment.  At the last meeting there were 10 items on the agenda including Pilton Causeway, the meeting ran from 9 a.m. until 4 p.m.
Cllr Bonds expressed the importance that the Parish Council maintains consistency when approving or refusing planning applications.  It is vital that the Council assists North Devon Council enforcement by not setting any precedent.



	124/2016/17

	Revised Parish Plan
	The Clerk reported that the Council’s ‘Needs Survey’ for its revised Parish Plan was currently out for consultation and would end on 14 October.  The survey is available online or hard copies can be collected at the Parish Council office.


	125/2016/17

	Traffic Management and Safety Issues in Caen Street Car Park
	Council considered a report regarding traffic management and safety issues in Caen Street Car Park.  It was noted that the Council had already installed signage in Car Park advising motorist to not exceed 5 m.p.h.   Members were concerned that some motorists will ignoring the speed limit and that the Council needs to look at safer management of traffic and pedestrians using the Car Park.  It was further noted that due to the traffic congestion issues in the village heavy duty vehicles that exceed the 3,500 kg weight limit are using the Car Park as a cut through.  
RESOLVED: That the Clerk

a. investigates the cost to provide advisory pedestrian crossings and walkways in the Car Park.

b. investigates the cost to provide width restriction barriers in the Car Park to prevent vehicles that exceed the 3,500 kg weight restriction from entering the Car Park.

(N/C)



	126/2016/17

	Devon Air Ambulance

	RESOLVED: That the Council provides the Devon Air Ambulance with consent to survey Parish owned land to ascertain whether there any suitable landing sites in Braunton.
(N/C)



	127/2016/17
	Braunton and District Museum and Information Centre 
	It was noted that due to work commitments Cllr Bennett would not be able to continue as the Council’s representative on the Braunton and District Museum and Information Centre.

RESOLVED: That the Chair and Clerk be appointed to act as the Council’s representative.

(N/C)



	128/2016/17
	Environment Agency Consultation: Maintenance of the Rock Armour at Crow Point


	RESOLVED: That the consultation information be noted and that the Council discusses this with Andy Bell when he attends a meeting in October.
(N/C)

	129/2016/17
	End Polio Now Crocus Campaign
	RESOLVED: That the Council provides the Braunton Caen Rotary club with permission to plant their 5,000 crocus bulbs on the Village Green near John Wensley’s newsagents or along the river in the Memorial Gardens.  It was also suggested that the Braunton Caen Rotary club contacts the Landlord of the George Inn to request if the bulbs could be planted in their boat on Exeter Road.

(N/C)



	130/2016/17
	Village Green
	RESOLVED: That the Council grants permission for the Braunton Rotary Club to use the Village Green on 16 December to hold their annual open air carol service.
(N/C)



	131/2016/17
	Items to Note
	RESOLVED: Items (a) to (i) be noted.


	PART ll – Exclusion of Press and Public

RESOLVED that, in view of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, the following matters be taken in the absence of press and public (Public Admissions to Meetings Act 1960) as the items contain exempt information as defined by the Local Government Act 1972 Sch. 12a Pt (3).



	132/2016/17
	Stoney Bridge Depot
	RESOLVED: That the draft Contract for the purchase of the Stoney Bridge Depot be approved and signed.
(N/C)


The meeting closed at 9:01 p.m.

...................................................The Chairman

PAGE  
5

_1361963936.bin

